NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL WASHINGTON, D.C. 20504

November 18, 2014

Dear Mr. Aftergood:

Thank you for your September 30th letter offering two possibilities for the consideration of the Security Classification Review Committee. I really appreciated hearing your ideas when we met on September 24; your thoughts on potential for public recommendations and on improving the Fundamental Classification Guidance review are insightful and appreciated. Following our meeting, I presented your ideas to the Classification Reform Committee, where they are receiving serious consideration.

Thank you again for your letter, I appreciate hearing from you.

Sincerely,

John W. Ficklin

Special Assistant to the President and Senior Director for Records and Access Management